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GTC 
January 4,2006 

Florida Public Service Commission 
Division of Administration 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Gunter Building 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

0600 32 -m 
Re: Request for Cancellation of CLEC Certificate No. 7591 by GTC 

Telecom Co rp. d/b/a Curbside Cumm un ications 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

GTC Telecom Corp. C'GTC") hereby respectfully requests to cancel its CLEC Certificate No. 7591. This 
request is based upon GTC's determination that it is not economically feasible to continue to provide 
exchange access telephone service as an Alternative Local Exchange Carrier in the State of Florida. 

Enclosed is a copy of GTC's notice of disconnection to end users within the State of Florida, The notice was 
sent via postcard on October 27, 2005. GTC currently has no local service customers within the State of 
Florida. 

GTC stopped taking monies from its customers for any local service provided after October 3 1, 2005. If a 
customer was due a refund, GTC has refbnded or will reknd money to those customers. As stated above, 
GTC sent out notice via mail, and in addition attempted to contact all affected local customers by phone to 
advise that they must select a new local service provider. GTC also assisted customers in selecting a new 
service provider. 

GTC will file the Competitive Local Exchange Company Regulatory Assessment Fee Return for the period 
01/01/2005 to 12/3 1/2005 and pay the regulatory assessment fee by the due date of February 1,2006. 

Please acknowledge receipt by date-stamping the extra copy of this letter enclosed and returning it to me in 
the self-addressed, stamped envelope provided for that purpose. 

If you have any questions or if I may provide you with any additional information, please feel free to contact 
me at (714) 549-7700. 

ResDectfully submitted, 

Gerald A. DeCiccio 
Chief Financial Officer 
GTC Telecom C o p  

Enclosure 
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JMPORTANT NOTICE: LOCAL SERVICE CANCELLATION NOTICE 10/28/05 

G&ar GTC Telecom Local Service Customer, 

Due to an issue with our underlying carrier, we have been notified that your Curbside Communications 
local service may be subject to disconnection on or after 10/28/05. This disconnection is NOT the 
result of any action by you, but solely due to an issue between us and our underlying carrier, BellSouth 
Telecommunications, Inc. While we will continue to support both Long Distance and Internet service, 
if applicable, we will no longer be abIe to provide you with local telephone services. We strongly 
encourage you to contact a new local carrier as soon as possible. Contact information and pricing for 
alternative c d e r s  may be found in your local telephone directory or on the Internet. BellSouth may be 
reached at (888)-757-6500. 

You do not need to contact GTC Telecom. Simply contact a new carrier and they will complete the 
switch for you. In addition to this postcard, we are attempting to contact all customers by phone. We 
most sincerely regret the sudden notification of the termination of your service; however, it will not be 
possible for us to continue offering you local services under our current circumstances. You may 
contact us at 800-486-4030 if you require additional information. 

Thank you very much for your patronage. 

Sincerely, 
GTC Telecom Client Services 


